

809 Madison Avenue Davenport, WA 99122

509-228-8979

March 16, 2012

Ms. Kathy Hunter, Deputy Assistant Director Transportation Safety Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Dear Ms. Hunter

Re: Docket TR-111528

Eastern Washington Gateway Railroad respectfully requests a one-month extension, to March 31, 2012, for completion of project documentation related to the installation of new grade crossing signage on our railroad.

No new expenditures occurred after March 1, 2012, but, a delay in receipt of decals with the proper DOT crossing numbers, as well as inclement weather, has caused a delay in getting the last of the blue crossings signs up and collecting the photo documentation necessary for submission to the Commission.

Please contact me if there are any further questions.

Thank you and best regards,

John K. Howell, President

847-824-1264

Corporate Address: 620 Kruk Street, Lemont, IL 60439